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pci-3 certification expiration in april 2020

All PCI-3 approvals will expire on April 30, 2020, including those for the Triton T9 keypad. Triton is currently 
preparing its last order of T9 keypads. Availability for new PCI-5 T10 keypads is projected for the first quarter of 
2020. For more information on PCI standards, click here. 

ATM software must be updated to support the new T10 keypad. The only notable difference between the T9 and 
T10 keypads is for Triton Key Management (TKM/RKT/RKL) users. To support the T10, host processors’ TKM 
systems must be updated to support the SHA-2 algorithm. Triton released technical specifications to processors 
for SHA-2 TKM support earlier this year. To continue to support legacy T5 and T9 keypads, processors’ TKM 
systems should also continue to support the SHA-1 algorithm. 

Please contact your host processor for their schedule of T10 SHA-2 TKM support availability.  If you use 
TKM/RKT/RKL  and your host will not have their systems updated prior to December 2019, you may need to 
stock up on spare T9 keypads. The last day to order T9 keypads through Triton is August 16, 2019. Please 
place your order on or before this date to ensure you receive T9 keypads if you require them. 

T9 keypad orders must be 
submitted to Triton by 
August 16, 2019

Projected release of Triton T10 
keypad - Quarter 1 2020

PCI-3 certification expires 
April 30, 2020

If you have questions regarding this Technical Bulletin, please contact Technical Support at 1-228-575-3100, 
option 4 or toll free in the U.S. / Canada 1-866-787-4866, option 4. Visit www.tritonatm.com for additional 
information. For all ATM parts, repair, and training needs, visit www.atmgurus.com.
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